
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 
INTRAOFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

 
DATE: July 8, 2022 
TO: Caroline Moore 
FROM: Ted Drennan 
SUBJECT: Verification of PacifiCorp Compliance Filing for Standard Avoided Cost 

Purchases from Eligible Qualifying Facilities Rates Effective July 1, 2022.  
Docket UM 1729(6). 

 
At its June 28, 2022, public meeting, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) 
adopted Staff’s recommendations regarding Pacific Power’s (PacifiCorp or Company) avoided 
cost filing.  Additionally, the Commission required the Company spread the capacity 
contribution of solar across all hours. In response to these requirements, PacifiCorp submitted its 
Compliance Filing on June 30, 2022. 
As part of the verification, Staff reviewed the workpapers filed by the Company for 
completeness and accuracy.  During the review, Staff did identify a question on methodology, 
which Staff verified was correct after discussion with the Company via email. 
The checks and analytic tasks required to affirm the accuracy of rates included the following: 

• Confirm that the prices contained in the filing conform to those of the included in the 
workpapers spreadsheet. 

• Verify the specific adjustments ordered by the Commission are reflected in the final rates. 
 
Staff filed no information requests as the filing included all requisite documents to perform the 
analysis and review. Staff finds that all of the revised sheets are correct. 
 
Based on the review of PacifiCorp’s application, Staff concludes that the proposed revisions are 
consistent with Commission direction at the June 28 Public Meeting and requests an 
acknowledgement letter be sent. 
 


